
 

January 23, 2025 
 

The Honorable Vanessa Atterbeary, Chairman and Members of the Ways and Means 
Committee 

 
RE: HB0091 Elections – In person Voting – Proof of Identity 
 

SUPPORT 
  

Requiring a voter to present a photo ID preserves the integrity of every voter’s vote 
and protects the integrity of the election itself.   
 

  Currently, anyone who knows a registered voter’s name, address, and 

month/day of birth can walk-in and vote as that person on a regular ballot.  No 
one is verifying signatures on the VACs (Voter Authority Cards). When an 
individual votes on a regular ballot, it is permanent. There is no way to remove 

this vote once it has been cast.  
 

  By requiring a voter to present photo ID, the integrity of the election is also 
preserved. At least 12 other states require some form of ID and 23 states 

requiring a photo ID in order to vote a regular ballot. Maryland is among 15 
states that require NO ID to vote. 



 

 
  The above chart lists over 60 instances where a valid Identification Card is 

required, yet not for Voting. 
 

  As an Election Judge for several election cycles I can affirm that voters actually 

want to show their ID and most certainly let us know that they think is it 
ridiculous that to show an ID to vote is NOT required in Maryland. 
 

  Requiring a voter ID ensures that voters’ rights are protected. 
Disenfranchisement of voters’ rights only fosters distrust of our election system 

and reduces voter confidence.   
 

  No one is blocked by requiring an ID as they are easy and free to obtain through 
the Motor Vehicles Administration.   
 

  Many employees already have a photo ID as even all elected officials and state 
and federal employees, as well as anyone who drives any type of motor vehicle 
do. 

 

A 2024 Pew Research Poll showed that 81% of those surveyed supported voter ID 
laws that required proof of identity in order to vote.  The breakdown by party is 
overwhelming favorable with 95% of Republicans, and 69% of Democrats favoring 

voter ID (an increase from 61% in 2023). 
 

Maryland needs to join with nearly half of all 50 states that require a voter ID to 
vote. 
 

Therefore, I respectfully request a Favorable Report for HB0091 because this Bill 
is necessary to preserve, protect, and respect the rights of all registered voters. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Anne White 
1913 Martins Cove Court 
Annapolis, Maryland  

 
 


